
WHITEHOUSE PARISH COUNCIL                                        [image: image1.emf]
11 Gladius Grove
Fairfields

Milton Keynes 







MK11 4DE

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 

held remotely due to COVID-19 on 23rd April 2020 at 6.30pm
	Item 1.  Members Present

Cllr H Turner - Chairman

Cllr E Tait
Cllr M Kitshoff   
Cllr V Kanumuri 

Cllr C Ritchie

Mrs J Nicholas – Clerk

	Action

	Item 2. Apologies.  
Accepted

Paul vanGeete MKC
James Mooney L & Q

Absent
Cllr P Germanier-Duran         

Cllr G Torrado 

	

	Item 3. Declarations of Personal and Prejudicial Interest
Cllr C Ritchie declared that he had an interest in the Planning Item as it was for his own property
All councillors present acknowledged that they may have an interest in all policies discussed but none felt it should prevent them from voting
	

	Item 4. Public Time

Items raised with Councillors by members of the public

Question 1. 
What traffic calming will there be on the road up to the health centre
ACTION Clerk to contact PvG requesting he raise this with MKC Highways/L & Q regarding raised tables along Barossa Way. Will MKC and L & Q come to an agreement about costs so that this can go ahead. 
Question 2 .Can the latest plans given to Chairman by PvG be made public
ACTION   Clerk to ask PvG for response

Question 3. Upkeep of verges along Longhorn Drive which will be MKC Highways department responsibility  - Shrubs are scruffy can they be replaced by flowering shrubs ?

Answer from Chairman L & Q are willing to replant if MKC Highways agree
18.50   Cllrs Varma and Ritchie joined the meeting

Question 4.  What can be done about the general mess around site with damaged verges and scrub land.
Answer Chairman stated that this was still a building site once the heavy vehicles were no longer required this would all be completed/tidied up  before adoption
Question 5 When will the underpass be completed and the V4 reopened what is the delay caused by COVID-19
ACTION Clerk to obtain latest information from PvG
Question 6 Crabtree say they have only been paid to do the work already completed on verges and bushes and will not complete remedial work unless paid further.
ACTION Chairman is in contact with Rob Mackay of L & Q and will take this up with him.

Question 7 When will TVP move into the health centre building? Cars are being broken into and TVP presence should help

ACTION Clerk to ask for response from PvG

Question 8 What can be done about youths breaking the social distancing and play park rules in Whitehouse park.

ACTION Clerk to progress with Parks Trust, MKC and L & Q to find an answer to who owns the park so that they can take action.
	Clerk/PvG
Clerk/PvG
Clerk/PvG

Chairman
Clerk/PvG
Clerk

	Item 5. Minutes

The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 20th February 2020 were approved unanimously and it was agreed they would be signed when the coronavirus restrictions allow. 
	Chairman /

Clerk

	Item 6.Meeting Updates

Action List – Actions from previous meetings were unable to be followed up due to the emergency restrictions, only updates available were
Post Box – Royal Mail cannot install on suggested site as it is not public land.  Suggested Barossa Way beside notice board near school site. Chairman to check with L & Q.
Neighbourhood Watch Cllr Tait is liaising with TVP regarding this and when any decisions are required she will bring back to Council

Visit Councillors invited by PvG to visit the Health Centre keeping social distancing rules on 24th April at 12.30pm.

Visit Underpass visit - Clerk asked to see if it is possible to arrange an update visit to the underpass. 
Operation London Bridge Website update now ready for this when it is required
	Chairman
ET
Clerk



	Item 7 Finance

a) The finance report was accepted unanimously and retrospective cheques agreed
b) Budget breakdown for 2020/2021 agreed

c) No cheques could be signed due to remote meeting.


	

	Item 8 MKC and Developers 

Chairman reported from Developers
L & Q are aware of remedial work required and will be doing it as and when appropriate.  
The work going on at the plot of land off Randall Avenue employment area is Smiths moving topsoil there will be no development there yet 
Longhorn, Shorthorn and Heren Lane are all planned to be finished this year with raised tables and surfacing etc.

MKC – No report from  PvG  Items included under public time to be raised with him by Clerk

	

	Item 9 Parish Council title Change
The response from Secretary of State has been delayed by the Corona virus epidemic but clerk had been informed that notification to the Secretary of State was all that was required, permission not needed for simple change of one word in title so changes could go ahead. Clerk will continue to press for something in writing to show approval 
	Clerk

	Item 10. Community Survey
Cllr Kitshoff reported that the survey had not shown up any real surprises except that only 37% were interested in allotments.  117 responses were received and 87% of these responses preferred information through Facebook and website.  Decision to be taken later regarding how often these surveys should be undertaken.
	

	Item 11 Community Events
Following discussion it was decided that it would be a good idea to hold a big community event once the present epidemic is over and perhaps waiting for the Community Centre to be completed so that facilities could be used.  Another idea was a street party and application could be made to MKC for closure of a road to enable this to happen.
	

	Item 12 Policies

The Assessment and Management of Risk policy  was adopted unanimously
	

	Item 13 Planning – Cllr Ritchie had declared an interest and would not speak during this Item.
Proposed Rear Extension with part garage extension and Associated Internal and external works

96 Longhorn Drive Whitehouse
Following discussion it was agreed that the response to MKC Planning would be No comment as this is within planning regulations.
	Clerk

	Item 14

Next meeting to be held 21st May 2020 and this may have to be remotely if restrictions are still in place.
Annual Parish Council meeting would not be held in May due to restrictions re corona virus. This can be delayed until May 2021 

Annual Parish Meeting should be held before 1st June 2020 but if restrictions still apply further instructions from government are expected as this cannot be held remotely
	


Meeting closed 20.00
Signed…………………………………………Chairman
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